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Dear officials of undergraduate student government,

I hope this letter finds you well. As you are likely aware, the fall 2023 general election saw the passage of a
referendum affecting considerable changes to Chapter Two of the Student Constitution. The most
immediately relevant of these is the creation of the Transitional Council, a body charged with overseeing
the adjustment process. In it is vested “all powers delegated to the Undergraduate Executive Council,
Officers, and The Senate” until “the inauguration of the 106th Senate.” As per this amendment, I will serve
as Chair. See Student Const. ch. 2 art. X.!

You are a member of the Council by virtue of the office you hold. As such, you are expected to attend all
meetings yourself or designate a proxy to act in your stead. I hope and expect this work will never impose a
prohibitively great burden on any Councillors.

Our first meeting will take place within the next week and a half. Please submit your availability at your
convenience via this When2meet. Meetings will be open to the public and take place in person at the Student
Government Suite (FPG Student Union Room 3109). Minutes will be taken by a clerk of the Undergraduate
Senate and posted publicly. We will make use of Robert’s Rules of Order unless the Council chooses
otherwise.

The agenda for our first meeting will be distributed at least 24 hours in advance. It will include, at
minimum, approval of fundamental operating procedures for the Council itself and a resolution ensuring
that no affiliates of the Everett Administration or 105th Senate are dismissed from their roles as a result
of the transition. Any Councillor may submit items for consideration or discussion. However, I ask that all
such be sent to the Chair as soon as possible, and no later than 24 hours before scheduled meeting times.

Please let me know if you have any questions. I look forward to working together these next few months.

Sincerely,
athaniel Shue

ouncil Chair
nshue@unc.edu

1 Updated copies of the Student Constitution may not yet be available online.



